

Mr. Robert Ashcroft Vice President, Planning Allegiant Air 3301 N. Buffalo Road, Suite B-9 Las Vegas, Nevada 89129 FAX 702-851-7301 **County Council** 

Mike Cooper Dave Gossett John Koster Dave Somers Brian Sullivan

19 May 2008

Dear Mr. Ashcroft,

M/S #609 3000 Rockefeller Avenue Everett, WA 98201-4046 (425) 388-3494 FAX (425) 388-3496 TTY/TDD (425) 388-3700

The Snohomish County Council is in receipt of your letter of May 12, 2008 expressing interest in negotiating the initiation of commercial air service from Snohomish County Airport (Paine Field).

This morning Joint Resolution NO. 08-020, "Reaffirming Snohomish County's Commitment to Preserving Paine Field's Existing General Aviation Role and Pursuing a Joint Interlocal Agreement" was introduced. However, due to the absence of two of five members of the Council, action on this resolution was postponed until June 4, 2008. The resolution is attached.

In the mean time, we the three members of the County Council present wish to make clear to your firm and to our citizens our strong opposition to commercial air passenger services from Paine Field.

In particular, we hereby state our commitment to preserving the 1978-79 Mediated Role Determination (MRD) and Snohomish County's subsequent reaffirmation of the MRD in 1989, 1992 and 2001.

Furthermore, we are committed to oppose any Snohomish County budget actions that promote or facilitate commercial air passenger services from Paine Field.

An understanding and appreciation of the long history of this issue makes clear our need to reiterate Snohomish County's commitment to protecting our citizens' quality of life.

Respectfully,

Mike Cooper

Council Vice-Chair

Brian Sullivan Councilmember Dave Gossett Councilmember

cc: County Executive Aaron Reardon

Councilmember Dave Somers Councilmember John Koster Airport Director Dave Waggoner